
9-1-1 Technical Advisory Committee 
 
 

Sgt. Robert Bennet Police Firearms Training Range 
6184 Pearl Road, Parma Heights, OH 

 
April 17, 2014 

 
10:00 a.m.  

 
MINUTES 

 
Attending Members: S. Greene, P. Johnson, A. Matos, M. Christie,  
 
Attending Non-Members: Brandy Carney (CCOEM/CECOMS), Lisa 
Raffurty (EASTCOM), Nick DiCicco, Marshall Sherer (L.R. Kimball), Bob 
Emmons (ECW), Roger Leonard (L.R. Kimball) 
 
Call to Order/Roll Call 

S. Greene at 10:10 a.m. 
 
Approval of Minutes  

• A motion was made by M. Christie and seconded by S. Greene to 
approve the 2/17/14 Meeting Minutes.  
 

Discussion  
• B. Carney and B. Emmons discussed the status of host installation and 

the PSAP group prioritization to go-live on the system. PSAPs were 
prioritized based on volume and critical needs. The first PSAPs are 
expected to be deployed on the system by September. B. Carney also 
stated that a contract extension for Cleveland is being explored 
because the new structure for their PSAP is not projected to be ready 
until March 2015. A status update on Strongsville’s PSAP was also 
discussed. 

• B. Emmons provided an update to the Committee regarding the 911 
GIS Map. The Cuyahoga County GIS information is currently being 
reconciled with the MSAG to alleviate discrepancies. Additionally, 
County GIS is in the process of creating a website for addressing 
agencies to update GIS information.  

• The group discussed voice recorder capabilities and parameters for the 
911 System, including; the recording of calls transferred between 



agencies, ownership of the recordings, and public records requests for 
the recordings. B Emmons stated the the 911 System comes with a 
limited recording capability, but it is not intended to replace an 
agency’s long term voice recorder. B. Carney recommended that the 
911 TAC explore this matter further. 

• S. Greene discussed enhanced location information for 911 calls from  
multi-level buildings (e.g. the floor a 911 call is originating from). S. 
Greene to email NENA-related information to the Committee for 
review. B Emmons stated that Kentucky has already approved 
legislation to require this information. 

Other Business 
• B. Carney provided an update to the Committee concerning the 

approval of Cleveland to receive wireless 911 calls directly. 
• S. Greene informed the Committee of R. Hannay’s retirement from 

the OSHP and the 911 TAC. 
• B. Carney updated the Committee that Ken Mills was recently 

appointed as the new Director of the Department of Public Safety and 
Justice Services for Cuyahoga County. 
 

Next meeting(s) 
• June 26 at 10:00 a.m. at Bedford Hospital, 88 Center Bedford Road, 

Bedford, OH. 
 

 
Adjourn  

• A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by M. Christie seconded 
by S. Greene. 

• S. Greene adjourned the meeting at 11:50 a.m.
 
 


